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The Future of Hunting:

For whatever reason, this past winter seems just a bit drearier than usual. The valley has seemed colder and cloudier.
Perhaps that's our penance for getting to enjoy the amazing, smoke-free summer of 2019 that barely included a fall,
before giving way to the frequent “clouds to the ground” we've not enjoyed for most of this winter. Hope springs eternal.

Dreary is how it seems most of the recent reporting on hunting numbers and waning interest in the sport might be described.
The news is not good for those that concern themselves with changing culture and legislative agendas pointedly focused on
firearm control measures, increased predator populations on the natural landscape and increasing fees to pay for it all while
public access is increasingly threatened. Although most folks seem to accept hunting as a worthwhile part of American
culture, the fact that numbers and percentages are declining, and indifference growing, can only mean cloudier days ahead.

Our storm clouds include folks now dealing with very assertive wolves circling them while they conduct their hunts in our
state. The wolves don't pay heed because they don't fear us. If that doesn't change, the increased likelihood of a tragedy
only grows. We've already dealt with a cougar-inflicted fatality and those encounters increase day-by-day. By nature we're
greedy, we want a lot, but the truth of predator control might be less in not having any, but instead feeling more like we
might have some control over those we do have. Clearly that is not the situation presently and the only way that will
happen is if OHA, and others like us (RMEF, MDF, etc.) have a meaningful seat at the table where the short/long-term
realities of predators, as part of our world, are debated and discussed with winsome, persuasive and biologically-sound
arguments. The yelling someone over to our point of view won't work - we tried that.

So what do we do about these issues and others like them? What everyone who has a conviction about our future does -
they act on those convictions. They join with others in developing a cohesive and unified voice. They rally to demonstrate
their concern, and commitment to their point(s) of view. They raise money, and sometimes a little hell, to make a point. A
handful of people are presently spending pretty most all of their non-working, wakeful hours trying to put the finishing
touches on the banquet we will all enjoy on March 14th. It would be amazing for this membership to step behind the
curtain just long enough to say "Wow!, YOU(s) did all of this for us?" It would be even more amazing to see that same
membership step up to make good on just a couple of tasks that would help with distributing this immense workload more
equitably. The fundraising and membership efforts are why several of us took our weekend to stand in the booth at the
Sportsman'’s Show to try to engage our hunting partners who are not presently OHA members. It's pretty stunning, amazing
and discouraging to hear the litany of excuses and explanations that are offered up for lack of participation/membership. It
would be better to walk away from those events lifted up and encouraged, but sometimes that's a big ask when you
describe what we do over and over again, with a conversion rate of something on the order of, maybe, 10% (1 in 10).

On the sunny side, there are other ways to make/leave this world better than we found it. Three weeks ago RYOHA
partnered with Denman Wildlife Area Manager Clayton Barber and Assistant Manager Mathew Vargas to complete a pretty
awesome tree-planting exercise along Whetstone Creek. We have just under a 1000 members presently. We noted the
upcoming event and turn out was what you will see in the pictures later. The team planted over 400 trees in about 4 hours.
We were hustling. It wasn't particularly difficult or hard work, just a bit tedious which was made up for as we discussed last
year's season, this year's ambitions and everything in between. We were a community of like-minded and motivated people
who had fun on an overcast, but mostly comfortable day. Wish we would have seen you there.

So what's the point? Glad you asked, Sunshine, because the storm clouds of anti-hunting will continue to rise and then build
toward elimination of private citizen ownership of firearms and eventually they will overtake us if we don't start by
preventing those storms proactively. Battening down the hatches/Storm preparation means membership, fundraising,
education, evangelism, volunteering, sacrifice and measured, constructive resistance. If we do this right, with measures of
persistence, perseverance and poise, we might, someday, hope to join in singing, "Here comes the sun...do, do, do, do..."



RVOHA Monthly Membership Speaker Thank You: RVOHA would like to thank John Landsiedel, ODFW Wildlife
Technician. John talked at length about the preliminary results of the recent Applegate Blacktail capture efforts
and have ambitions for tracking even more deer, perhaps to include bucks in the future. Preliminarily, it appears
that black bears are making their mark on the fawn populations while cougars are taking their share, and maybe part
of our share, of the adult deer population. Migration patterns are inconsistent from a directional point of view -
some go east, some go west, etc. The patterns are not as consistent as perhaps other deer herds in the US.

Oregon State Police Report:

Two Central Point Troopers did a drift boat float from Cole Rivers hatchery on the Rogue River to Elk creek

park. Shortly after they set off they were floating by a family that had been previously checked that morning and
asked if they had caught anything yet and a female yelled out, proudly, that she had caught a trout. The troopers
asked how big it was and she said it was almost 20". The troopers re-contacted her and found she had a 19"
steelhead. The family were informed that trout over 16" in our Southwest waters are considered steelhead. The
troopers assisted her with filling out her tag and she was warned. When the Troopers were floating through a
remote location they located an individual angling that threw his pole down when he noticed the troopers. The
individual admitted to not having a license and was cited for same.

A Trooper patrolling the Rogue River from the shore observed a group of four (4) anglers near the deadline for an
hour before the trooper attempted to make contact. Three (3) males began to leave and return to their vehicle
with the eldest male unable to initially produce a license or harvest card. The youngest male provided paper
licenses. The 3rd male provided an angling license only. He was cited for No Harvest Tag.

Trooper received a call from Josephine County Probation and Parole doing a sex offender sweep. They located a
fresh deer head and hides 2 to 3 weeks old. No bullet holes were located in the head or hide. The person in
possession claimed it was roadkill and was cited for Unlawful Possession and lodged on county charges of felon in
possession (x4) and failing to register.

Troopers followed up on a transient camp near the river that Trooper had previously noticed. Using OnX they were
able to determine the property belonged to the winery across the road. Troopers contacted the manager who in
turn called the owners. They advised they would like the transients removed from the property. Troopers made
contact to advise the campers they had 24hrs to clean up the site. Troopers learned the female had a FTA warrant
for criminal trespass. She was taken into custody without incident.

Troopers received a call about a dog caught in a trap at Denman Wildlife Area. Just prior to arrival, two men

were able to release the dog’s foot and it appeared to be doing fine. The men showed the Troopers where the

trap was located and they located a 2nd trap. Both traps were removed from the area as no identifying info was
able to be located. Trooper brought the traps home that night to remove dirt and debris. Trooper was able to
locate limited information and after identifying the owner, ODFW staff notified us that they had permission to trap.
ODFW staff was advised that there were no signs warning the public of trapping in the area at this entrance point
and that traps were in locations hazardous to humans and K9s alike. The traps were left with ODFW with instructions
to replace identification on one of the traps and to secure a better area for trapping.

While checking anglers on the Applegate River Trooper located a subject in a very remote hiding area on the river.
Upon contact, he stated that he bought a license very recently. When questioned, recently was four months ago. A
check in ODFW data base showed no purchase history. Subject was cited for No resident angling license.

Trooper/Pilot assisted the Marine Fisheries Team in conducting a commercial crab flight in marine reserves between

Cape Perpetua and Cape Falcon. Trooper out of Newport assisted as a spotter. Numerous sets were located in both

Cape Perpetua and Cape Falcon Marine Reserves, which is a closed area. Numerous commercial boats were observed
lawfully transitING the reserves. The illegal set locations were forwarded to Marine Troopers for further action.

Trooper Pilot assisted a Central Point Oregon Plan Trooper in conducting an environmental flight over a remote area
of Josephine County. Aerial intelligence was gathered on a commercial mining operation for possible further
action. Trooper also assisted a Central Point TMA Trooper in patrolling the Jackson TMA. Four vehicles were
observed and contacted when operating on closed roads. 3 citations and 1 warning were issued for Violation of
Travel Management area. 11 warnings were given for various traffic violations and unlawful burning.

Trooper Pilot provided aerial assistance to Lakeview FW Troopers in conducting trapper spotlighter patrol in the
desert. Multiple hunters and vehicles were contacted. One vehicle was observed spot lighting in a remote area
north of Abert Lake and was stopped. Trooper contacted the males in this vehicle and found a 17 year old male was
spotlighting while his father drove. The males state they were scouting for the next day and possessed multiple
rifles. Trooper cited the 17 year old for Casting Light and cited the adult father for Aiding in Wildlife Offense.















Name Address City
State Zip Telephone Email

Check ALL applicable boxes: @ New Membership DO Renewal *Referred by

Individual - QAnnual $35 Q@ 2Years$65 Q3 Years$90 @18 Years $210 DJunior $10  pStudent $12.50
OBusiness $75 MOLife $800 DOPledge Life $100 $

Family— DAnnual $45 [@2Years$80 D3 Years$115  QOFamily Life $900 @ Family Life Pledge $100 $

OThis is a gift from: Name Address
City State Zip Telephone
Payment Method: O Visa/MC/Disc/AmEx Exp. CVV2 OcCash/Check

*Please mail to: Rogue Valley Chapter, PO box 1748 Medford, OR 97501 or scan and email to roguevalleyoha@gmail.com

Upcoming Membership Meeting Presentations:

March 12th CANCELED to accommodate final Banquet Preparations

April 9th Turkey Hunting Tips and Techniques; Nate Bailey, Southern Oregon Hunting
May 14th Predator Workshop; Steve Niemela and Sam Dodenhoff, ODFW Biologists
June 11th Warm Water Fishing in Southern Oregon; Bryan Coggins, RVOHA Board

July 9th RVOHA Summer BBQ; ODFW Regulations (Public Forum Meeting)

Recent RVOHA Board Action:

The RVOHA Board of Directors met on February 20th and here is our report out on some of the topics covered:

Directed release of previously authorized $20,000 funding for the State OHA staffing initiatives

Confirmed approval of the Pays to Attend raffle for 2020 with a Legacy OHA logo cerakoted Shotgun as the prize
Discussed Banquet preparation, packages, scripts and responsibilities - it's getting close to show time!

Discussed responsibilities to support the annual RVOHA/ODFW Youth Turkey Clinic (4/4) and RVOHA YOH (Young
Oregon Hunter's) Day (6/6)

Discussed SOLC-access Youth Turkey hunts on Heart of the Rogue - the access hunts will be given at the Clinic
Confirmed RVOHA Election Nominations

Discussed the RVOHA Scholarship Committee progress - the committee will be reviewing 14 applications

Hosted Sheila Colyer, USFS Wildlife Biologist, to discuss an old RVOHA Collection Agreement commitment of
$2500 for understory burning in the Clark's Fork area. This is a companion commitment to the RVOHA funded
efforts in the same area with ODFW. The Board approved the 2015-era commitment of $2500.

e Confirmed authorization of $500 in drawing related prizes for renewal/new memberships at the Sportsman's Show

Please send comments, questions or content suggestions to:
roguevalleyoha@gmail.com
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Like Us on Facebook at:

Oregon Hunters Association - Rogue Valley
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Check for Updates on Our Website at:

https://oregonhunters.org/rogue-valley-chapter/



RVOHA Elections:

The annual election for the RVOHA Board and Officer positions is HERE. Nominations (which closed February
15th) for RVOHA President, Secretary and two (2) Board Member (Editorial: This was previously shared as
though their were four board positions when in fact there are two PLUS President and Secretarial Board
positions) positions are:

President Nominations: Ricky Clark

Secretary Nominations: Nichole Hickey

Board Members Nominations: Bill Fisher, Jeff Heil, Todd Hobbs

Those running for positions are welcome to address the membership at the April 9th membership meeting.
Ballots are included in this month's newsletter and you can turn them in at the April 9th membership if you like.

Ballots mailed to the RVOHA PO Box must be postmarked by April 15th. Please contact RVOHA Elections Chair
Zach Lycett at 931-801-6480 or email to ZLycett@harryanddavid.com.

ROGUE VALLEY OHA
2020 ELECTION

VOTING MEMBER’s NAME

PRINT: DATE:

MEMBERSHIP #:

PRESIDENT:

o) Ricky Clark
o (WRITE IN):

SECRETARY:

o) Nichole Hickey
o (WRITE IN):

BOARD OF DIRECTOR (Select 2):

Bill Fisher
Jeff Heil
Todd Hobbs
(WRITE IN):

O 0O 0O

Please mail your ballot to... P.O. Box 1748, Medford, OR, 97501
by April 15th or turn your ballot in at the April 9th general
membership meeting. (Zach Lycett)

FAMILY MEMBERSHIPS...
If you have a family membership, your family is allowed two (2)
ballots. If you would like to cast two (2) ballots, please make a copy
of this ballot and turn in/mail both of them. Thank you.











